Selectmen's Work Session & Non-Public Session Monday, April 23, 2018

Chairman Morgan called the Work Session to order at 3:30 PM. This meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were Selectmen Richard Morgan, Sandra Martin, and Martha Eldridge, and Laura Nash, Boards & Commissions Secretary, who recorded the minutes.

Review of Red Folders, Accounts Payable and Payroll Manifests:

The Accounts Payable Manifest, Red Folder and Water & Sewer Red Folder were reviewed.

Discussions:

Craig Brady, Recreation Director, stated Sandy from the Old Home Week Committee has approached him about using the Recreation Department's liability insurance to cover the Block Party planned for June 23rd, 4:30 – 9:30 pm. Brady noted he does not necessarily mind but they should look into providing their own insurance. Morgan explained the prior history with the insurance but agrees the Old Home Week Committee should get their own liability insurance.

Life Guard: Brady has a couple of applicants he's been trying to reach but a brief discussion of local businesses not able to find summer help ensued.

64 Hodsdon Shore Rd. – Martha Eldridge brought attention to the other Selectmen that Ms. Meserve has approached her for help in solving the issues she is having with the Steve McConarty, Zoning Enforcement Officer. The Selectmen agreed since McConarty is on vacation this week. They would schedule a meeting when he returns with all parties involved to try and resolve the issues.

Morgan had a brief discussion with Executive Counselor Joe Kenney concerning the access road to the White Pond boat ramp.

Nash informed the Selectmen that Attorney Sager has her reviewing the Zoning Ordinances he has updated to include changes from 2016 and 2017.

Being no further input, the work session was adjourned.

Adjourned at 4:12 PM.	
Richard H. Morgan, Chairman	_
Sandra P. Martin	
Martha B. Eldridge	_
To be approved 4/30/2018	